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Monday, January 6, 1997 Edited by Joan Aschim

This week

● College Council, Tuesday, Jan. 7, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom,

● Basketball league games, Lane vs. Portland, Wednesday, Jan. 8, women at 6 p.m. and men at

8 p.m., Lane main gym.
● Deadline to file to run for election to Board of Education seats representing Zones 1, 3, 4, and

5, Thursday, Jan. 9, at Lane County Elections.

● Managers' Forum, Friday, Jan, 10, 8:30-10 a.m.. Boardroom.

College Council agenda
College Council meets Tuesday, Jan. 7, from 1:30-3 p.m. in the Boardroom. The agenda

includes the January 15 Board of Education agenda, a proposed annual calendar of events, the

implications of the statewide community college funding formula on Lane, and the difference

between board and internal problem solving.

^holography instructors show their work
Lane photography instructors John Bauguess and Susie Morrill are exhibiting their work

in the Art Department Gallery today through January 31. Both teach in the Media Arts &

Technology Department. Morrill will talk about her work on Wednesday, Jan. 22 at 3 p.m., and

Bauguess will speak on Tuesday, Jan. 28 at 10 a.m., both in the gallery. The lectures are

sponsored by ASLCC.

Bauguess says, "I want the viewer to be curious enough to wonder what is around the

comer beyond the edges of the frame." He studied photography, journalism and creative writing

at the University of Oregon from 1962-65 and photography at the San Francisco Art Institute in

1970. He's been a part-time instructor at Lane since 1992.

Morrill wants viewers to "come away with the sense of appreciating something simple

and wonderful about others through observing a vignette of their lives through the image." She
earned a master of fine arts in visual design and computer graphics from the U of O in 1986 and

has taught at Lane for 10 years.

Gallery hours are Mondays through Thursdays from 8 a.m.-10 p.m. and Fridays from

8 a.m.-5 p.m. For more information call 2409.

Retirement reception set for Marvin Luzier
Marvin Luzier, an electrician in Campus Services, is retiring after 17 years of service to

the LCC community. Join us for cake and ice cream and a last chance to say thanks, farewell and

good luck. The party is Friday, Jan. 10, from 2-3:30 p.m. in the Boardroom.

student success conference registration forms available
Registration forms for the 12th Annual Student Success Strategies conference on Feb. 5,

6, and 7 at the Red Lion-Jantzen Beach in Portland are available through Miriam Thompson,

Student Services, at 2315; or Shirlee Ford, Counseling, at 2322. "Assessment: On the Right

Track" is the theme this year. Dr. Trudy W. Banta will be the keynote speaker. The deadline to
register is January 13.

Displays missing
Institutional Advancement maintains an inventory of display items that can be checked

out by college departments for on- and off-campus events. Some of the display pieces and

photographs are missing. If you know the whereabouts of any of these items, please call Angela
Miller at 2268. Thanks!
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Community college leadership program accepting students
Applications are now being accepted to the Community College Leadership Program at

Oregon State University for Cohort Six, resulting in an Ed.D. The admissions committee will

begin reviewing applicants March 15. For more information or an application, contact Dr. Betty

Duvall, Program Coordinator, Community College Leadership Program, OSU, 541-737-5197.

Budget calendar
The budget calendar for 1997/98:

● 1/3-4/15 1997/98 budget development staff work

Budget Committee orientation

Budget Committee subcommittee meetings

Budget Committee meeting and presentation of budget document

Budget Committee meeting

Budget Committee meeting

Budget hearing; board to adopt budget and appropriate and levy taxes

certify levy to county assessor

● 3/12

● 3/31-4/11

● 4/30

● 5/7

● 5/14

● 6/11

● 7/1

Renaissance? Room opens for winter term
The Renaissance Room student-run restaurant is again serving lunch Tuesdays and

Thursdays from 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. for $5.95. The entree choice on January 7 and 9 is seafood

coquille St. Jacques or steak sandwich. On January 14 and 16, choose between beef stroganoff or

steamed sea bass with fennel sauce. Call 2697 to make your reservation.

STAFF & OFFICE NOTES DON'T THROWAWAY YOUR 1996

CALENDAR, t can transform it into a lovely
gift packet of note cards with envelopes.
You can have your favorite calendar
transformed for just $15. Or you can donate
your old calendar by sending it to Angela
Miller in institutional Advancement at 2268 or

484-4084. Thank you in advance.

● Bob Barber, Computer information
Technology, has a new extension:
2734.

● Admissions will be open until 7 p.m.
today and Tuesday to assist students
registering for winter term.

JOBS PORTLAND TRAIL BLAZER TICKETS: Six

games remaining. Jan. 17, Toronto. Jan 21,
LA Clippers. Feb. 16, Boston. March 11, LA
Clippers. March 18, Sacramento. April 16,
Denver. Two tickets per game, face value
of $50.40 each, selling for $45 each. Jim
Garboden, Mech. Tech., 2168, or 683-2538

evenings.

JOB OPPORTUNITES OPEN TO CLASSIFIED

BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES

● Vehicle Scheduling Clerk, Security &
Auxiliary Services, closing 1/10.

JOB OPPORTUNITIES OPEN TO THE PUBUC

● Custodian, Campus Services, closing
1/15. FOR SALE: Used 7-1/2 ft. SPA. Complete

set-up includes heater, pump, blower, filter,
skirting, and insulated cover. Seats 8. New
heater and pump package purchased two
years ago, $600. Also for sale: oak
bookcase HEADBOARD, full-queen, $50.
Pat Langan, retired, 343-9642.

ADS

FREE waterbed, super single with six
drawers and big, mirrored headboard,
needs heater and plywood base for
mattress to lay on. FREE electric free
standing range, GE, self cleaning oven,
works great, but has been in my garage and
is very dirty. Holly Graham, KLCC, 2171, or
726-0945. Must be picked up by January 10.

1947 PLYMOUTH COUPE, 67,000 original
miles, engine rebuilt 25,000 miles ago,
beautiful car, runs great, body great, needs
brake work, $5000 firm. Jerry Wolski,
College Finance, 2609.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the

day prior to publication on Mondays,
Wednesdays and Thursdays. E-mail
submissions to The Daily@instadv_ma or
aschimj@lanecc.edu or deliver to ADM 210
or fax to 744-4170. No telephone
submissions. Editor is Joan Aschim, 2591.

Assistant Editor is Angela Miller, 2268.

STEREO FOR SALE: Turntable, receiver,
amp, tape deck, speakers, $70 or best offer.
Call Ruth Bichsell in Social Science at 2066,
or 683-8119.
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Published for the staff of Lane Community College 747'4501, ext. 2591

Wednesday, January 8,1997 Edited by Joan Aschim

Tonight
♦ Basketball, Lane vs. Portland, women at 6 p.m., men at 8 p.m.. Lane main gym.

Jamie Kelsch named employee of the month
On Monday, Jamie Kelsch was greeted by staff and members of the Classified

Professional Development Team as she was named Classified Employee of the Month for

January. As a project specialist in Training and Development, Jamie offers program support to

the Dislocated Worker Program, Family Support Act, the Workplace Training Project, and

Startech. Jamie is very efficient in all aspects of her job. She is well organized and able to meet

deadlines on time. She always has a positive attitude and is courteous and respectful to Lane
staff as well as the clients of Lane. Congratulations, Jamie!

Winter term credit enrollment up slightly
Enrollment figures for the first day of winter term show 8,456 credit students, up .33

percent from 1996, and 3,701 Continuing Education students, down 17.04% from 1996. Final

enrollment figures are calculated after the fourth week of the term. Until then, first-day figures
include duplication between credit and noncredit students, as some individuals enroll for both.

First-day figures also traditionally show Continuing Education enrollment down, since so many
CE classes begin throughout the term and people tend to enroll just before the class, not by the
first day of the term.

Derrick Bell to speak at Martin Luther King Day in-service
Derrick Bell, an eminent law professor

and legal scholar who has spent his professional
life in various areas of civil rights work, will be

the keynote speaker at Lane's in-service on

Martin Luther King Jr. Day. Bell will speak on

Monday, Jan. 20, from 9-11 a.m. in Performing
Arts Theater. The overall schedule that day:
8:15-8:45 a.m., welcome coffee in the cafeteria;

9-11 a.m., all-staff meeting in Performing Arts
Theater; 11 a.m.-noon, individual sessions;

11:45 a.m.-l p.m., all-staff pizza luncheon; 1-5

p.m., individual sessions. Program brochures will

be available to departments the week of January
13.

Faculty Council news
Faculty Council will meet Thursday,

Jan. 9 from 3-4:30 p.m. in the Boardroom. At its

Nov. 14, meeting, representatives of the

Instructional Services Council proposed that faculty discuss having a policy to address academic
forgiveness at Lane. Council will review several policy proposals from ISC and will make a
recommendation. Council also will continue discussion of the recommendations for changes in
Lane's grade policy. Council formed a group to review feedback from staff on the proposed grade

policy changes and encouraged interested faculty to join the discussion. - Kimberly Buchanan

Derrick Bell
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Managers' Forum to address student complaints
Managers' Forum will meet Friday, Jan. 10, from 8:30-10 a.m., in the Boardroom. The

agenda will include a Management Steering Committee report followed by a strategic

conversation on the topic: "Is there an owner's manual for student complaints?"

Mystery novel mentions Lane
Lane is mentioned in "The Best Defense," a mystery and courtroom drama by Eugene

author Kate Wilhelm. Character Roberto studies to be a dental technician. Character Paula got

her GED at Lane. The novel is available in paperback from Fawcett Crest.

Writers' Club meetings open to all
The Lane Writers' Club invites everyone to its first winter term meeting on Tuesday,

Jan. 14, from 3-5 p.m. in CEN 449.

stop smoking workshop offered
The Employee Wellness Program and the Classified Professional Development Team will

sponsor a "Breath of Life" smoking cessation seminar on Wednesday, January 15, from

12-2 p.m. in PE 205. Steve Amundson from the Recovery Center will be the presenter. All staff

who are considering or are fully committed to quitting are invited to attend. To register, and for

more details, leave a message with John Healey at 2271.

Retirement reception set for Marvin Luzier
Marvin Luzier, an electrician in Campus Services, is retiring after 17 years of service to

the LCC community. Join us for cake and ice cream and a last chance to say thanks, farewell and

good luck. The party is Friday, Jan. 10, from 2-3:30 p.m. in the Boardroom.

student success conference registration forms available
Registration forms for the 12th Annual Student Success Strategies conference Feb. 5-7 at

the Red Lion-Jantzen Beach in Portland are available through Miriam Thompson, Student

Services, at 2315; or Shirlee Ford, Counseling, at 2322. "Assessment: On the Right Track" is

this year's theme. Dr. Trudy W. Banta will be the keynote speaker. The deadline to register is

January 13.

JOBS

JOB OPPORTUNITIES OPEN TO CLASSIFIED

BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES

● Vehicle Scheduling Clerk, Security &
Auxiliary Services, closing 1/10.

JOB OPPORTUNITIES OPEN TO THE PUBUC

● Custodian, Campus Services, closing 1/15.

FOR SALE: LOVELY large soup tureen
including ladle and large platter, $30. Four
matching bridge chairs, $10 each, and
cushions, $2 each. Game of" Pictionary," $8.
Jacket length dress bag, $4. Hand-made
wooden mirror/shelf, $5. Misc. plastic
canisters, prices vary. All in excellent
condition! Call 485-6869. Carolyn Spector
{Cont. Ed.) & John Bredesen (retired, KLCC).

FOR SALE: LOVELY warm coat, hip length,
white rabbit fur, medium adult, fully lined, like
new (worn only three times). Paid $495; wish
to sell for $300 or best offer. One owner.

Please call Bette Dorris, ASLCC, 2365, or
688-9737 after 6p.m.

PRE-MOVING SALE: 2 metal bunkbeds, both
with double mattress-size lower bunks, one
can convert to a futon, $100 each; Sunbeam

gas grill, $60; heavy-duty wrought iron patio
furniture, $250; '79 FORD truck with shell,
$700. Luci Amabisca, Admissions, 2688.

ADS

FOR SALE: POWER MACINTOSH 7200/90, 6
months old, 90MHz 601 processor, 8Mb RAM,
1.2 Gb hard drive, 1Mb VRAM, 256Kb Level 2

Cache, additional RAM available at $100 per
16Mb, $1,200 obo. ALSO: Apple DOS
Compatibility Card for PCI Macs, 100MHz
Pentium processor, 8Mb RAM, 256Kb Level 2
Cache, Accelerated video, Sound Blaster
card, $800 obo. Russ Alman, CIT,
machelp@rio.com.

HOME TO SHARE in Springfield, near bus line.
Available Feb. 1. Call for details 741-0693. Jim

Grandstaff, Computer Services.

MEN'S LEATHER BASKETBALL SHOES, size
13, never worn, still in the box: one pair
Adidas, $20; one pair Reebok, $30. Jerry
Wolski, College Finance, 2609.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays
and Thursdays. E-mail submissions to The

Daily@instadv_ma or aschimj@lanecc.edu or
deliver to ADM 210 or fax to 744-4170. No

telephone submissions. Editor is Joan Aschim

2591. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller, 2268.



Piihlishcd for the staff of Lane Community College 747-4501, ext. 2591

Thursday, January 9,1997 Edited by Angela Miller

Thursday through Saturday:
● Faculty Council, today, 3-4:30 p.m., Boardroom.
● Deadline to file to run for election to Board of Education seats representing Zones 1,3,4, and

5, today at Lane County Elections.
● Managers’ Forum. Friday, Jan. 10, 8:30-10 a.m., Boardroom.

● Basketball, Saturday, Jan. 11, women at 6 p.m., men at 8 p.m., LCC main gym.

At last! 1996/97 staff directories available

Copies of the 1996/97 staff directory are available for pickup from
Institutional Advancement beginning today. Thank you! to Michael

Adams and Shirley Nagy for the cover design and Printing/Graphic s staff

for their hard work in the production. And thank you to all Lane staff for

your patience during the extended production time of the directory. -
Angela Miller, 2268

A

Governor's budget is in the library
If you're interested in reviewing the governor's budget, it's

reserve in the library.

on

AAWCC meeting to be held
An AAWCC meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, Jan. 14, at noon in the Boardroom. Bring

your lunch; coffee, tea and punch will be provided. Please RSVP so I will know how many
beverages to order. We have quite a lineup. If you are not yet a member of AAWCC but would

like to attend this meeting, you may submit your membership dues of $5 to Carol Beckley, vice
president of finance, and your annual membership will be in effect. Agenda items include:
● Holiday silent auction/potluck report
● AAWCC scholarship fundraising drive strategy
● AAWCC-sponsored video viewing proposal with a discussion facilitated by Mary Spilde
● Calendar of events for 1997

● February’s meeting schedule

Please RSVP to Miriam Thompson at 2315. We look forward to seeing you there!

High School/Community Relations looking for Lane news
The High School/Community Relations Office is collecting information for the newsletter

that will be distributed to high school counselors and career education staff. Information is

needed about new classes, programs, policies, campus activities, and success stories about
students and/or graduates. This term's newsletter will be shared by high school staff with
students and next fall’s freshmen, so keep September in mind. Please send or e-mail BRIEF

news items to Luci Amabisca in Admissions at 2688 by January 20.

current

Network training opportunities
Next Monday's Daily will include an attachment announcing the winter term network

training schedule. Meanwhile, any staff member needing to establish network access for the
first time should contact Bob Barber at 2734.

Harold Hoy exhibits work at Corvallis Arts Center
Sculptor and Lane instructor Harold Hoy, is showing his work in the exhibit Memories of

the Orient: Five Artists ofAsian Descent presented by the Corvallis Arts Center. The exhibit
runs through February 5.
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Applications for EMT available
Applications for the new associate of applied science EMT- Paramedic Technology

degree for fall term 1997 will be available January 13 in Admissions. Completed applications
will be due May 2 to Admissions.

This two-year program will include didactic, lab, clinical, and internship components, and

is fully accredited by the Oregon Department of Education and the Oregon Health Division.

Students will be able to choose between a two-year associate of applied science degree or a one-

year certificate of completion in EMT-Basic. Successful completion of either level will qualify

the graduate to take the state and/or national registry examinations for certification as an EMT-
Basic or EMT-Paramedic.

For more information, contact Sheila Early or Margaret Kimble at 2910.

Community college leadership program accepting students
Applications are now being accepted to the Community College Leadership Program at

Oregon State University for Cohort Six, resulting in an Ed.D. The admissions committee will

begin reviewing applicants March 15. For more information or an application, contact Dr. Betty
Duvall, Program Coordinator, Community College Leadership Program, OSU, 541-737-5197.

Your piece in the puzzle
How do we connect across campus to make one of the top community colleges in the

nation? What part do we as individuals play in this puzzle called Lane Community College?
Learn how cultures are formed, work and grow! Join this interactive training with Lou

Bombardier of Counseling on January 15 from 3-5 p.m. in CEN 420. All staff are welcome;
sponsored by the Classified Professional Development Team.

Faculty professional activities funds available
Faculty Professional Activities funding is available to help pay expenses for workshops,

conferences or other activities that will benefit the employee and college. Deadline for

applications is the first Monday of each month through June. The next deadline is February 3.
Proposals must be approved before the activity date. For further information, contact Roxanne

Flowerday or Pat John at 2439.

truck with shell, $700. Luci Amabisca, Admissions,
2688.

THANK YOU

● Thank you to all of the members of my LCC
family for the cards, flowers, and special
thoughts and prayers during the recent passing
of my grandmother in Montana. I greatly
appreciate your kindness! - Linda Fossen

ADVANCED STUDENTS in the Continuing Education
Massage Therapy Program will be giving one-hour
therapeutic, relaxing massages in a professional
setting (Eugene Downtown Massage Center, 30 East
Broadway) Mondays, January 13, 27 and February 3.
The cost is $15 per session, which is non-refundabie
and payable in advance. Appointments are available
at 6:20 p.m. and 8 p.m. and are limited to ten per
evening. For information on paying and to reserve a
space, contact Vicki Ramsey in Continuing
Education, 2252.

● I wish to thank everyone at the college for the
wonderful send-off at my retirement. Thank you
for the gifts, cards, lunches and especially for the
wonderful words of good wishes which will stay
with me for many years to come. LCC is very
fortunate to have such a great staff! Special
thanks to the Personnel Services staff for their

efforts in making the reception such a success. I
hope everyone had a very happy holiday season.
I’ll think of you all with fond memories. - Rose ■
Holeman (retired). Personnel Services

GENERAL ELECTRIC REFRIGERATOR, $50, works

great. Goldenrod color. Call 935-8523 and ask for
Kim or Matt. Matt Tuliis, Art & Applied Design.

DOWNHILL SKIS AND BINDINGS. Several pairs, all
very long (over 200 cm) and very fast. (Rossignol,
K2, Yamaha, Salamon) I need to sell these skis fast,
so call for details and make me an offer. 935-8523 or

485-7975. Matt Tuliis, Art & Applied Design.

JOBS

JOB OPPORTUNITIES OPEN TO CLASSIFIED

BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES

● Vehicle Scheduling Clerk, Security & Auxiliary
Services, closing 1/10.

WANTED: GREETING CARDS. Don't throw away
your Christmas or other greeting cards. Specialized
Employment Services will use them for an arts &
crafts recycling project. You can donate them by
sending via intercampus mail or call SES for pickup.
Karol Rourke, Specialized Employment Services,
2103. Thank you!

JOB OPPORTUNITIES OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

● Custodian, Campus Services, closing 1/15.

ADS

FOR SALE: 1995 FORD TAURUS GL sedan.

Beautiful dark green. PW, PS, PB, PDL, CC, tilt,
stereo, etc. Showroom condition. 21,600 miles.

Warranty. Low Blue Book is $12,900; asking
$12,100. Bob Creed, H&PE, 2552 or 342-4560. DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior

to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays. E-mail submissions to The
Daily@instadv_ma, or aschimj@lanecc.edu or deliver
to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170. No telephone
submissions. Editoris Joan Aschim, 2591. Assistant

Editor is Angela Miller, 2268.	

PRE-MOVING SALE: two metal bunkbeds, both with
double mattress-size lower bunks, one can convert to

a futon, $100 each; Sunbeam gas grill, $60; heavy-
duty wrought iron patio furniture, $250; '79 FORD
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This week

Cultures R Us, interactive training with Lou Bombardier of Counseling, Wednesday, Jan. 15,
3-5 p.m., CEN 420. All staff are welcome.

AAWee, Tuesday, Jan. 14, noon, Boardroom. RSVP to Miriam Thompson at 2315.

Smoking cessation workshop, Wednesday, Jan. 15, 12-2 p.m., PE 205. Call 2271 for details.

Classified Council, Wednesday, Jan. 15, 2-3:30 p.m., PE 205.

Lane Writers' Club, Wednesday, Jan. 15, 3-5 p.m., CEN 449.

Board of Education, Wednesday, Jan. 15, 7 p.m., Boardroom; executive session on faculty
contract negotiations, 5:30 p.m., Renaissance Room. Open meeting agenda includes

discussion of 1997/98 budget planning, and the process for the president's evaluation.

Resource Development Group, Thursday, Jan. 16, 8:30-9:30 a.m.. Boardroom.

Instructional Support Staff Association, Thursday, Jan. 16, 9:30 a.m., Boardroom.

Basketball home games, Saturday, Jan. 18, women at 6 p.m., men at 8 p.m., main gym.

College Council report
A master calendar of events is a good idea but poses upkeep challenges. College Council

agreed at its January 7 meeting in response to a proposal from Assistant to the President Tracy
Simms. Councilors advised Simms that a master calendar should be on the network and perhaps
limited in scope. They directed Simms to consult with the Instructional Support Staff

Association and the Executive Leadership Team and report back.

President Jerry Moskus reviewed the statewide community college funding formula and
distributed a simplified fact sheet. It was noted that a copy of the governor's budget is available
on reserve in the library.

Moskus also led a discussion on policy governance and how board problem solving
differs from internal problem solving. Lane's board has adopted a policy governance model and
currently is reviewing its policies.

Council next meets on February 4.

TIP for instructors

Resolve this new year to sign up for TIP — Teaching Improvement Process — available for

contracted and continuing part-time faculty. This term-long confidential process is flexible in

meeting faculty needs and offers videotaping of some class sessions, computer-analyzed student
evaluations, and consultant observations of teacher-selected classes. Call Sharon Thomas in

English at 2145 to sign up.

Resource Development Group seeks faculty member
The Resource Development Group will meet on Thursday, Jan. 16, from 8:30-9:30

in the Boardroom. The Resource Development Group facilitates efforts to obtain and administer

grants, contracts and gifts that support the mission of the college. The group oversees use of the
Grant Development Fund, sponsors grants workshops, and undertakes other initiatives to carry
out its mission. Members include faculty, classified staff and managers with an interest in

supporting and acquiring external funding for Lane. The group currently has an opening for a
faculty member. Interested faculty should contact Sarah LaMaster, grants coordinator at 2312.

a.m.

ISSA to discuss personnel procedures
Instructional Support Staff Association will meet on Jan. 16, 9:30 a.m., in the Boardroom.

The meeting topic will be current personnel procedures. Mary Glenn will be present to speak
with support staff and answer questions.
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Critical thinking workshop available to faculty
What is a brick? A workshop and round-table discussion on critical thinking. The

Faculty Professional Development Team invites all faculty and staff to join LCC colleagues to
explore basic critical thinking strategies, exchange ideas and secret wares, or take a closer look at

a brick. Informal presenters Terri Herbert from Science and Bruce Siggson from Social Science

will bring the bricks on Wednesday, Jan. 22, from 3-5 p.m. in Ind. Tech. 101. RSVP by January
16 for workshop materials. Contact Linda Janakos at 2916.

Facilities Management Committee meetings
● Thursday, Jan. 16, 3-5 p.m., postponed to Jan. 23

● Thursday, Jan. 23, 3-5 p.m., regular monthly meeting, BUS 212

MLK brochures available soon

Martin Luther King Jr. Day in-service brochures will be distributed to departments on

Wednesday, January 15.

Writing contest announced
Win with love: The Lane Writers' Club is sponsoring a writing contest with a deadline of

February 14. Contest forms are available in the Writing Center, CEN 449.

High Schooi/Community Relations looking for Lane news
The High School/Community Relations Office is collecting information for the newsletter

that will be distributed to high school counselors and career education staff Information is

needed about new classes, programs, policies, campus activities, and success stories about

students and/or graduates. This term's newsletter will be shared by high school staff with current

students and next fall's freshmen, so keep September in mind. Please send or e-mail BRIEF news

items to Luci Amabisca in Admissions at 2688 by January 20.

Attachment

Attached to today's Daily is the winter term network training schedule. For more
information contact Bob Barber at 2734.

JOBS

JOB OPPORTUNITIES OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

● Custodian, Campus Services, closing 1/15.

furniture, $250; '79 FORD truck with shell,
$700. Luci Amabisca, Admissions, 2688.

WANTED; GREETING CARDS. Don't throw

away your Christmas or other greeting cards.
Specialized Employment Services will use
them for an arts & crafts recycling project.
You can donate them by sending via
intercampus mail or call SES for pickup. Karol
Rourke, Specialized Employment Services,
2103. Thank you!

ADS

FOR SALE; IMAGE WRITER printer, good
working condition, please call 345-6013.
Marilyn Rigby, ABSE.

WANTED; 2 SMALL DESKS. 1 small table, for
English, Foreign Language & Speech. Jo Anne
McGillivary, 2421.

DOWNHILL SKIS AND BINDINGS. Several

pairs, all very long (over 200 cm) and very
fast. (Rossignol, K2, Yamaha, Salamon) I
need to sell these skis fast, so call for details
and make me an offer. 935-8523 or 485-7975.

Matt Tullis, Art.

IBM COMPUTER; PS1 Consultant 486/75 (Intel)
CPU with Math Coprocessor. Complete with
170MB internal hard drive, 2 floppy disk drives
( 5.25 and 3.5) and 1 CD-ROM drive. Super
VGA color monitor, IBM keyboard, mouse, and
internal modem. Windows 95. $650 OBO. Hank
Janpol. Social Science, 2854, or 746-0501. GENERAL ELECTKIC REFRIGERATOR, $50,

works great. Goldenrod color. Call 935-8523
and ask for Kim or Matt. Matt Tullis, Art.FOR SALE; 1995 FORDTAURUSGL sedan.

Beautiful dark green. PW, PS, PB, PDL, CC, tilt,
stereo, etc. Showroom condition. 21,600
miles. Warranty. Low Blue Book is $12,900;
asking $12,100. Bob Creed, H&PE, 2552 or
342-4560.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays
and Thursdays. E-mail submissions to The
Daily@instadv_ma, or aschimj@lanecc.edu or
deliver to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170. No
telephone submissions. Editor is Joan Aschim
2591. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller, 2268.

PRE-MOVING SALE; 2 metal bunkbeds, both
with double mattress-size lower bunks, one
can convert to a futon, $100 each; Sunbeam

gas grill, $60; heavy-duty wrought iron patio



v-*"-

● . !●.

—K -fC

'V^:rm^ ' pi' wm‘i-J.-♦;

ti.

Published tor rhe staff of Lane Oimmunity College 747-4501, ext. 2591

Edited by Joan AschimWednesday, January 15, 1997

Today
● Smoking cessation workshop, 12-2 p.m., PE 205.

● Cultures R Us interactive training, 3-5 p.m., CEN 420.

● Classified Council, 2-3:30 p.m., PE 205.

● Board of Education^ 7 p.m.. Boardroom; executive session, 5:30 p.m., Renaissance Room.

student pilots home safe
A Lane airplane piloted by two advanced students in the flight technology program

landed in the snow about 20 miles southwest of Sunriver in Central Oregon about 8 p.m.

Saturday while on a routine training flight. They spent the night in the plane and were rescued at

about 9 a.m. Sunday morning. They were treated for mild hypothermia at a Bend hospital and
released.

Flight Technology Department Chair Bob Farrand said Monday that the pilots are doing

fine. "They did a fantastic job of landing safely and following proper survival procedures," he

said. Lane is working with the Federal Aviation Administration in a standard follow-up
investigation.

Lane's flight program has a perfect safety record with no accidents or injuries since 1967

when the program began. The program has earned two safety awards, the most recent in 1993

when the program was recognized by the FAA for having completed more than 20 million miles

of flight training with a perfect safety record.

Interim commissioner named
The State Board of Education has named Bret West interim commissionerof the Office of

Community College Services now through June 30, 1997. Commissioner Roger Bassett is on

temporary leave through June 30, 1997, as Governor Kitzhaber's education advisor. West

currently is business manager of OCCS and is an expert in budgeting, accounting, accountability

systems, and data processing. He has worked at the Oregon Department of Education since
1986. President Jerry Moskus, 1996/97 chair of the Community College Presidents Council,

participated in the selection process.

LCCEF to hold membership meeting
The Lane Community College Employees Federation will hold a membership meeting

tonight from 5-7 p.m. at Pietro's Pizza, 4001 Franklin Boulevard, Glenwood. Please consult your
flyer or call the union office at 2062 for more information.

Speaker to present Native American woman's view
Allison Brossia will present a Native American woman's perspective in a talk titled, "The

True Meaning of 1492," in Jerome Garger's Peace and Conflict Studies class on Tuesday, Jan. 21,

from 11:40 a.m.-12:50 p.m. in CEN 401, Guests are welcome.

Fitness center still has room

It's not too late to register for the Fitness Education Center this term. If you have never

attended an orientation, call us at 3987 and we will set you up on your "Pathway to Fitness".

Writing and the Internet to be discussed
Instructors Pam Dane and Ken Zimmerman will discuss "Writing and the Internet" on

Tuesday, Jan. 28, from 3-5 p.m. in CEN 449. Everyone's welcome.
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Excel and Word trainings being scheduled
The Classified Professional Development Team is planning to sponsor several two-hour

sessions on Excel and Microsoft Word. If you are interested in a training session in a particular

area, please e-mail Julie Baker by Friday, January 17.

UO Women's Center director to offer transfer info
Sho Shigeoka, director of the University of Oregon Women's Center, will be available at

several drop-in sessions in Lane's Women's Center, CEN 213, to answer questions on transferring

to the UO. These informal sessions will take place from 10-12 a.m. on Jan. 24, Feb. 7 and March

7. Encourage students to drop in with any questions they may have about the transfer process.

Culinary students offer lunch and dinner
The student-run Renaissance Room serves lunch Tuesdays and Thursdays from

11:30 a.m.-l p.m. The entree choice on January 21 and 23 is Chicken Basquise with Basmati

Rice, and Seafood Crepes Renaissance. The next gala Classical Cuisine Dinner is set for

Thursday, Feb. 13, just in time for Valentine's Day. Call 2627 for reservations for either lunch or
the dinner.

Synergy trainings scheduled
Synergy trainings will be held on Martin Luther King Jr. Day, Monday, Jan. 20, from

1-5 p.m.; on Thursday, Feb. 6, from 1-5 p.m.; and on Friday, Feb. 28, from 8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.

Trainings will be held in FOR 308. This training is required for all individuals who wish to serve

on screening and/or interviewing selection committees. Synergy focuses on the "do's and don'ts"

of interviewing, selection and hiring. It includes non-discrimination, equal opportunity and

affirmative action guidelines, laws and regulations and the potential liabilities for LCC staff in

carrying out the law. The training is available to all staff and others wishing to serve on LCC

hiring committees. For reservations, call Rachel Kuehl in Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity

at 2040 or e-mail. Please specify which training you are planning to attend.

OFFICE NOTES

The Women's Center will be open until 7 p.m.
on Tuesdays through winter term.

JOBS

JOB OPPORTUNITIES OPEN TO THE PUBUC

● Custodian, Campus Services, closing today.

THANKS

Thank you to all of my extended family here at
LCC for all the calls, cards and flowers while I

was in the hospital and recovering. Things
are progressing along and I am now starting
radiation. I would also like to give Kay King
and all of the concerned, caring people in
Family & Health Careers a very special thank-
you for giving me a special Christmas that I will
never forget. Again, thank you one and all.
- Mama Crawford, Campus Ministry

Many thanks to Heidi Stalder and the children
of the Early Childhood Education Program for
loaning some of their art work to College
Finance. These pictures decorate the
cashiers' windows and are greatly
appreciated and enjoyed by all who visit the
cashier windows, be they students, staff or
visitors to the college. Thanks again! - College
Finance staff

ADS

FOR RENT: My Sunriver cabin is available for
skiers or those who just want a change of
scene during the winter. Sleeps 4 (6 cozily),
fully equipped, fireplace, close to shops and
activities. $65/night (two night minimum). Call
Ginny Reich, EFL&S at 2426 or 686-8188.

LOOKING FOR good condition items: 1 sleeper
couch, end tables, coffee table, lamps,
computer desk, bookcases. Caryl Stone,
CCRC,2132.

WANTED TO BUY: A torch to be used for

metalsmithing jewelry. Contact Hilary
Goodkind (B&IS) at 344-1006.

FOR SALE: IMAGE WRITER printer, good
working condition, please call 345-6013.
Marilyn Rigby, ABSE.

WANTED: 2 SMALL DESKS, 1 small table, for

English, Foreign Language & Speech. Jo Anne
McGillivary, 2421.

ASLCC and Sen. Bonnie Berman would like to

thank ail of those involved in the Disability/
Ability Roll-A-Thon on December 4, especially
Dr. Jerry Moskus, Lynn Heflin from Disability
Services, Craig Taylor from Research &
Planning, and several able-bodied students for
their quality time spent in the wheelchairs. It
was a great learning experience for all
concerned.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays
and Thursdays. E-mail submissions to The
Daily@instadv_ma, or aschimj@lanecc.edu or
deliver to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170. No

telephone submissions. Editor is Joan Aschim
2591. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller, 2268.
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Thursday, January 16, 1997 Edited by Angela Miller

Thursday through Saturday:
● Instructional Support Staff Association. 9:30 a.m., Boardroom.

● Resource Development Group. 8:30-9:30 a.m., Boardroom.

● Basketball home games. Saturday, Jan. 18, women at 6 p.m., men at 8 p.m., LCC main gym.

All board seats contested

The four Board of Education seats up for election on March 11 are all contested.

The Zone 1 seat covering western Lane County has three candidates. Betty Moberly of
west Eugene is a part-time secretary in the Senior Companion Program. Larry Romine of Veneta

retired from Lane in 1992 after 26 years as its public relations director. Bruce Bjerke of Florence
is an investment counselor and has taught seminars at LCC at Florence. Outgoing board member
Cindy Cable of Florence is not running for re-election.

The Zone 3 seat covering eastern Lane County has two candidates. Incumbent Pat Riggs-
Henson of Springfield is an employment specialist with Lane County and has served on the LCC

board since 1989. Challenger Ron Meyers of Springfield is a computer consultant. He worked
briefly at Lane in 1992 in electronics.

The Zone 4 seat covering southern Lane County has two candidates. Incumbent Kathleen

Shelley of Vida is a retired educator and was appointed to the LCC board in February 1996.
Challenger Gene Arvidson of south Eugene is retired from trucking and taught business at Lane
part-time in 1978 and in social science part-time from 1993-95.

The Zone 5 covering southeast Eugene has two candidates. Incumbent Marshall Sauceda
of Eugene directs the multicultural affairs office at the University of Oregon and was appointed
to the LCC board in October 1996. Challenger Adam Young of Eugene is serving his second
term as student body president at Lane and plans to transfer to the University of Oregon this fall.

Meet Lane’s student ambassadors

The High School/Community
Relations Office introduces, Heather Hafer,

Jill Jones, Kaori Mutok, and Adonay
Solleiro, its newest team of student

ambassadors. These dedicated, part-time
employees are currently full-time Lane

sutdents. They are responsible for guided
campus tours, mailing out the countless

requests for information, and working with
coordinator, Luci Amabisca, on various

promotional projects.

Jill Jones, a second year student, is

pursuing a career in the medical field.

Adonay Solleiro, not pictured, is in

his last year at Lane, and is going into his
third year as a student ambassador. Adonay, a native of Mexico, is planning to transfer to the U

of O, majoring in economics and eventually attending law school. Adonay is president of
Lane’s Latino Student Association, a member of the forensics team, and a founder/performer of a
local dance group.

Kaori Muto graduated from Nagasaki Junshin Junior College in Japan, and is a nursing
major at Lane with plans to transfer to a four-year college. She also works as a peer assistant in
the Multicultural Center with Connie Mesquita.

Heather Hafer is in her second year at Lane and, according to her, “Loves it!” Heather

graduated from an alternative school in Roseburg and is now pursuing an AAOT degree.
Heather has been a columnist for The Torch.

Pictured from left: Jill Jones, Kaori Muto and Heather Hafer.
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Fitness center open for two hours on MLK day
The Fitness Education Center will be open from 11 a.m.-l p.m. on Monday, January 20.

Staff directory change
Telephone numbers in the Athletic Office have changed. To reach Sharon Foster, dial

2599; to reach coaches, staff, special events and varsity sports, dial 2215.

Upcoming STARTech orientations
Training and Development will again be offering STARTech - a seven-week high-tech

career training program. Lane has developed this training in partnership with Sony Disc
Manufacturing, Symantec, and Selectcare Health Plans. Orientation sessions are scheduled for

Tuesday, Jan. 21, 1-4 p.m. and Wednesday, Jan. 22, 6-9 p.m., both in FOR 309. These

informational sessions are open to the public. All interested students and staff are encouraged to
come. For additional information, contact Judith Watt at 2876 or Pris Haworth at 2880.

Information presented on cardiac arrest
Several LCC employees responded to the Wellness newsletter

item that described the problem of an extended response time for EMS
in the event of cardiac arrest on campus. Some verified this

observation with anecdotes of previous requests for emergency

medical assistance. The "Heart Attack React" presentation scheduled

for February 26 at 3 p.m. in FOR 309 will address many of these
concerns. During this session you will learn the latest life-saving

information on heart attacks and how to identify an attack in its early stages for the best recovery.

In the meantime, you can get a head-start on acquiring some of this important information by

requesting a free videotape cassette, "It's about Time". Contact Robert Thompson at 2407 or by
e-mail and the tape will be sent to your campus mailbox. You are encouraged to view this with
coworkers or pass it on for their viewing. Supplies are limited, so request early!

Fitness center still has room

It's not too late to register for the Fitness Education Center this term. If you have never
attended an orientation, call us at 3987 and we will set you up on your "Pathway to Fitness".

Excel and Word training session being scheduled
The Classified Professional Development Team is planning to sponsor several two-hour

sessions on Excel and Microsoft Word. If you are interested in a training session in a particular

area, please e-mail Julie Baker by Friday, January 17.

TIP for instructors

Resolve this new year to sign up for TIP - Teaching Improvement Process - available for
contracted and continuing part-time faculty. This term-long confidential process is flexible in

meeting faculty needs and offers videotaping of some class sessions, computer-analyzed student
evaluations, and consultant observations of teacher-selected classes. Call Sharon Thomas in

English at 2145 to sign up.

101 MINUS 1 DALMATIANS. We don't have a

Dalmatian, but we do have a brand new "doggie
door" insert for sale. This is a really great pet door
insert that attaches to a sliding glass patio door. The
doggie door allows your pet to get in and out easily,
and allows you to still use a sliding glass patio door.
It has a security lock for the door insert and a security
system for the doggie door. We paid $195 new; will
sell for $175. Sandy Cutler, OSBDCN, 2105 or
343-8322

ADS

WANTED: USED CELLULAR PHONE ! I want a

used phone to use for emergencies only. If you are
ready to upgrade, please call Edna Grass in Financial
Aid at 2371 or 343-4390.

FOR SALE: STUDDED SNOW TIRES/WHEELS

for Toyota 4x4 pick-ups. New $823, asking $400
Cynthia Deshpande, College Finance, 2610.

WANTED: lightweight, compact travel sleeping bag.
My daughter leaves for Japan on Wednesday,
January 22 and she needs to have a sleeping bag
that is very warm, but will roll up and take up little
space in her suitcase. If you have one to sell, please
call Linda Myers, Indus. Tech., at 2883 or home 344-
6483.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior
to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays. E-mail submissions to The
Daily® instadv_ma, or aschimj@lanecc.eduor deliver
to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170. No telephone
submissions. Editor is Joan Aschim, 2591. Assistant

Editor is Angela Miller, 2268.	
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Monday, January 20, 1997 Martin Luther King Jr. Day Edited by Joan Aschim

This week

● Martin Luther King Jr. Day in-service, today. Professor Derrick Bell speaks from 9-11 a.m.
in Performing Arts main theater.

● Fitness Education Center open today from 11 a.m.-l p.m..

● Allison Brossia presents a Native American woman's view in Jerome Garger's Peace and

Conflict Studies class, Tuesday, Jan. 21, 11;40 a.m.-12:50 p.m., CEN 401. Guests welcome.

● STARTech high-tech training program orientations, Tuesday, Jan. 21, 1-4 p.m. and

Wednesday, Jan. 22, 6-9 p.m., both in FOR 309. Anyone interested is welcome.

● LCC Today, student-produced TV show, Tuesday, Jan. 21, 4:30 p.m., cable 12. Guests:

international co-op education coordinator Linda Myers and student Kimberly Kauffman.

● Susie Morrill discusses her photos in the Art Department Gallery, Wednesday, Jan. 22,

3 p.m.; lecture sponsored by ASLCC,
● Lane Writers' Club, Wednesday, Jan. 22. 3-4:30 p.m.. CEN 449. Guest: Bonita Rinehart,

Denali editor and writing tutor. She will discuss fiction, writing for theater, and will read

from her musical comedy Mothers Out of Control. Anyone interested is welcome.

● Critical thinking workshop for faculty, Wednesday, Jan. 22, 3-5 p.m., IT 101.

● Faculty Council, Thursday, Jan. 23, 3-4:30 p.m., Boardroom.

● Facilities Management Committee, Thursday, Jan. 23, 3-5 p.m., BUS 212.

● UO Women's Center director will discuss transferring, 10-12 a.m. on Friday, Jan. 24, and

Feb. 7 and March 7. Students may drop in.

● Synergy training, today, 1-5 p.m.; Thursday, Feb. 6, 1-5 p.m.; and Friday, Feb. 28, 8:30 a.m.-

12:30 p.m., each in FOR 308. Call 2040 to register.

African-American group to honor Jerry Moskus and Lane
The African American Community Coalition will present its first-ever Certificate of

Appreciation to Jerry Moskus and Lane at the Martin Luther King Jr. Day celebration this

evening at the Hult Center Silva Hall in Eugene. The event begins at 7 p.m.

The award recognizes Moskus and Lane for co-sponsoring the African American Rites of

Passage Summer Academy. The Rites of Passage Academy began in 1996 and provides

scholastic and leadership courses in a college setting for at-risk African American ninth- and

tenth-graders. Fifteen students attended the first academy at Lane from July 21 to August 9.

The award also recognizes the relationship that President Moskus and Lane have had

with MLK Day activities. Lane students organized the first community celebration of MLK

Day in 1987 and the college has co-sponsored the annual event ever since.

Moskus has led Lane since 1990. In addition to supporting MLK events and the Rites of

Passage Academy, Moskus was the first Lane president in 14 years to hire a full-time affirmative

action director in 1992 and to direct that the college's affirmative action plan be updated. He is a
member of the Metro Area Leaders Task Force on Human Rights and Affirmative Action.

Coach Jim Boutin gets 500th win
Basketball coach Jim Boutin scored his 500th win on January 15 as the Titans men's team

beat Linn-Benton 67-55. Boutin has coached at Lane for six years. He previously coached at

Idaho State, Willamette and Western Oregon State. In di Register-Guard sXoiy on January 16,

Boutin shared credit for his success with good players and good relationships.

David Joyce shows in New York
Photographer and instructor David Joyce is showing his photo sculptures at OK Harris

on Broadway in New York City. The show opened January 11 and runs through February 1.

Gallery manager Ivan Karp describes the 12-piece show as "exquisite.
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What is a brick?

Dedicated Staff Learning Time: 3-5 p.m. What is a Brick? Explore going beyond the

boundaries to make something happen. Join Lane colleagues Bruce Siggson and Terri Herbert for

a workshop and round-table discussion on critical thinking. Workshop materials are available

prior to workshop but not required to attend. See you there! Wednesday, Jan. 22, IT 201.

Contact Linda Janakos at 2916 (voice mail 7905) for more information.

Correction to network training schedule
Please note the following correction to the schedule attached to The Daily on Monday,

Jan. 13. Mac Net II (Introduction to E-mail), registration #5982, on Tuesday, Jan. 28, will be
held from 8-10 a.m. in CEN 478A. The time was listed incorrectly on the original schedule. If

you have questions, or need a copy of the schedule, contact Bob Barber at 2738.

Tax exemption expiration notice
Employees who have currently filed exempt from federal and state taxes need to file a

new Form W-4 with Personnel for this exemption to continue. The exemption for 1996 expires

on February 18. If you have questions, call Vicki Ellison in payroll at 2589.

Eighth annual Women's Day at Lane approaching
The Eighth Annual Women's Day at Lane will be held on Saturday, Feb. 1, on main

campus. Kate Barry and Patsy Raney of the Women's Center are organizing the event.

THANKS

¥ A big thank-you to the Friends of Theatre,
the new community support group for the
Performing Arts, for hosting a table in the
Center Bldg, during the first week of
school, and for the lobby display they
created. Many students and staff stopped
by to view the costume renderings for the
upcoming production of "Rashomon" and
to find out about all the activities available

in music, theatre and dance at Lane. -

Myma Siefert, Performing Arts

fully equipped, fireplace, close to shops and
activities. $65^ight (two night minimum). Call
Ginny Reich. EFL&S at 2426 or 686-8188.

LOOKING FOR good condition items: sleeper
couch, end tables, coffee table, lamps,
computer desk, bookcases. Caryl Stone,
CCRC. 2132.

WANTED TO BUY: A torch to be used for

metalsmithing jewelry. Contact Hilary
Goodkind. BIS, 344-1006.

¥ Steve Bettin would like to thank all of his

friends at Lane for their generosity during
his recent set back. Steve is in Ashland

now for treatment and would love to

receive mail. His address is 1690 Old

Highway 99 South, Ashland, OR 97520.

WANTED: USED CELLULAR PHONE to use

for emergencies only. If you are ready to
upgrade, please call Edna Grass in FA at 2371
or 343-4390.

WANTED: lightweight, compact travel sleeping
bag. My daughter leaves for Japan on
Wednesday, Jan. 22 and needs a sleeping
bag that is very warm, but will roll up and take
up little space in her suitcase. If you have one
to sell, please call Linda Myers, IT, 2883; or
home 344-6483.

ADS

FOR SALE: VITAMASTER stair-stepper with
electronic panel and 12 levels of pain. $125.
Jason Woodruff, Flight Tech. 4305, 461-8040.

FOR SALE: METAL BEDFRAME (double) with
"refurbished" box springs & mattress, very
little use in spare bedroom, $125, OBO.
Contact Michelle Scott. Financial Aid, 2641.

101 MINUS 1 DALMATIANS. We don't have a

Dalmatian, but we do have a brand new

"doggie door" insert for sale. This is a really
great pet door insert that attaches to a sliding
glass patio door. The doggie door allows your
pet to get in and out easily, and allows you to
still use a sliding glass patio door. It has a
security lock for the door insert and a security
system for the doggie door. We paid $195
new; will sell for $175. Sandy Cutler,
OSBDCN, 2105 or 343-8322.

FOR SALE: FUTON (folds out into a double).
Wood frame and mattress w/blue cover.

$105, OBO. Contact Michelle Scott, FA. 2641.

WANTED: Used, but working, speakers.
Therese Picado, lA, 2060, 465-1399.

CENTRO LATINO-AMERICANO needs

donations of books in Spanish for inmates in
city and county jails. Call Ursula at 687-2666
or e-mail centrola@efn.org. (Anselmo
Villanueva, LCC Diversity Team).

FOR RENT: My Sunriver cabin is available for
skiers or those who just want a change of
scene during the winter. Sleeps 4 (6 cozily).

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays
and Thursdays. E-mail submissions to The
Daily@instadv_ma, oraschimj@lanecc.edu or
deliver to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170. No
telephone submissions. Editor is Joan Aschim,
2591. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller, 2268.
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Today:
Diversity Team. 3:30-5 p.m.. Boardroom.

Susie Morrill discusses her photos in the Art Department Gallery, 3 p.m.; lecture sponsored

by ASLCC.

Lane Writers' Club. 3-4:30 p.m., CEN 449. Guest: Bonita Rinehart, Denali editor and

writing tutor. Anyone interested is welcome.

Critical thinking workshop for faculty. 3-5 p.m., IT 101.

STARTech orientation. 6-9 p.m., FOR 309. Open to the public.

Ron Johnson named interim chair for Performing Arts
Ron Johnson has been appointed interim chair of

Performing Arts. Known as a successful administrator, fund
raiser and advocate for the arts, Johnson is also an experienced

professional trombonist, conductor and educator.

He was a drum major and trombonist in the Sixth US

Army Band at the Presidio of San Francisco. He completed

undergraduate and postgraduate studies in music at West

Virginia University. He taught at Frostburg State College, MD,

California State University, Fullerton, and Biola University.

He has performed in many professional chamber groups

and orchestras and has consulted for several groups. He was

executive director of the Eugene Symphony Orchestra from

1989-92 and succeeded in getting it heard on NPR's

Performance Today. He helped develop a nationally-copied

model for orchestra/management relations.

"I'm very pleased to be able to serve the college and the

Performing Arts Department," said Johnson. "Working with our talented faculty and student

artists in all three disciplines, helping to shape the future of the arts and artists in Lane County,

and producing high quality performances for the public to see at Lane makes this job both

challenging and fulfilling. Even within our current fiscal restraints this department is brimming

with energy and enthusiasm. Innovation and creativity are the passwords here, and I know

everyone will be impressed by the continuing growth and artistic achievements of the Performing

Arts Department."

Johnson previously served Lane in the Business & Industry Services Department.

Faculty Council refines grade policy
Faculty Council met January 9, and agreed to support the Academic Council's proposal to

develop an academic forgiveness policy. Council encouraged department discussion of the

policy proposal and will draft a response after more faculty input is gathered.
Council also continued its discussion of the recommendations for changes in Lane's grade

policy. Members expressed appreciation for the input that has been given so far. Council will

request more feedback from faculty on the grade policy changes and then refine the proposal.

Faculty Council will hold a forum for final input and encourages all departments to be

represented at the next meeting. Council plans to have the policy ready for publication in next

fall's class schedule. Contact Margaret Bayless or Bruce Siggson for copies of the current

proposal or to comment. The next meeting is Thursday, Jan. 23, at 3 p.m. in the Boardroom.

I

Denali hosting social at today’s meeting
The Denali literary and art student publication is hosting a social at its introductory

meeting today, from 1:30-3 p.m. in M&A 244. Refreshments will be served. Everyone is
welcome. For more information, contact Bonita Rinehart at 2830.
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New members inducted into Athletic Hall of Fame

Lane’s Athletic Department will induct five new members into its hall of fame at the

basketball game with Clackamas on Saturday, Jan. 25 during the men’s game half-time,

approximately 8:45 p.m. Those athletes being inducted are Greg Anderson, men’s basketball;

Murray Booth, wrestling; Matt Jarvis, support person; Dave Magness, cross country and track

and field; and Debbie Roth, track and field. Women play at 6 p.m. and men play at 8 p.m.

Long house funding sought
The Native American Student Program is beginning fund-raising efforts for a long house

this term. Foundation Director Joe Farmer has been helping with preliminary planning. For
more information contact Frank Merrill, Native American Student Program Coordinator, 2238,

or Laura Wattier, Native American Student Association president, 2738.

I

Finding funding sources on the web
The Resource Development Group will host two workshops on "Finding funding sources

on the web". Workshops are scheduled for Jan. 29 and Mar. 5, from 3-5 p.m. in MAC 117. The
workshops will cover the same information at both sessions, including how to use the IRIS
database on the web and numerous other web resources. During the second hour of each session,

participants will work with IRIS and "surf the web.” No previous internet or e-mail experience is
needed. Participants will receive the LCC Grants Manual and Grant Writer's Workbook, along
with an updated web resource list. Call Sarah Ulerick, 2312, to register for the either date.
Register for the January 29 workshop by Janurar 28.

Library’s film and video catalog available
The latest edition of the Library’s film and video catalog is now available. The office for

each academic department has been sent a copy of the new catalog, which lists nearly 2,000 VHS
videotapes and 16-millimeter films that are available for classroom use or for viewing in the
Library. The 1997/98 film and video catalog is chock-full of improvements that make the
catalog more useful to instructors, staff and students.

Computer Support Committee meets to update standards
The Computer Support Committee will meet Thursday, Jan. 30, to begin updating

collegewide standards for supported hardware and software. Requests for revisions to the

supported list may be made at any time. Changes to the supported hardware and software list are
issued as needed. Windows 95 will be first on the agenda. Your input is welcome on Windows
95 or other software or hardware issues. You can review the current list of supported hardware

and software, the format for requesting revisions, and other pertinent information about the

college's computer standards on the Computer Support Committee's web page via the college

business link on Lane's home page. E-mail the committee at COMPUTER X
SUPPORTCOMM@COLLOPS_MA@lcc or use the link to the committee on the web page. -
Sarah Ulerick, 2312

JOBS

JOB OPPORTUNITIES OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

● Electrician, Campus Services, closing 1/31.
(This position has been re-posted.)

studded tires, 205/65 R15, $70 for both. Please call

Georgia Nissen at 2534 or 747-1609.

FOR SALE: 486 DX2/50 Computer, SMB RAM, 120
MB HD, 1.44 Floppy Drive, 101 Keyboard, No Mouse.
No Monitor. $250. Call Brad at 465-9163 (evenings)
or 710-4719 (pager). - Tasha Drake, College
Operations

JOB OPPORTUNITIES OPEN TO CLASSIFIED

BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES:

● Office Support Speciaiist, hours 8:30 a.m.-1p.m.
Monday-Friday, Continuing Education, closing
1/24.

LAUREL’S GOT THE LAUNDRY SOLUTION as seen

on KEZI. Chemical feee launtry as well as other
applications. Clean the environment and make
money too. “Chemistry is to soap as physics is to the
Laundry Solution.” Call Laurel Henry, Industrial
Technology, 2697, or 683-7246.

ADS

FOR SALE: Complete set of Phaltzgraph China for 8.
Blue border and a lighter blue around each edge.
Dinner, salad, cereal/soup, cups & saucers. In
excellent condition. Some pieces never used! $85 for
entire set. Also, 40 piece set of stainless, very few
matching, fun to use. Set of 8 each: knives, dinner
forks, salad/desert forks, soup and desert spoons:
$12. Call Carolyn Spector, KLCC, 485-6869.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior

to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays. E-mail submissions to The
Daily® instadv_ma, oraschimj@lanecc.edu or deliver
to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170. No telephone
submissions. Editor is Joan Aschim, 2591. Assistant

Editor is Angela Miller, 2268.	

FOR SALE: 1986 Toyota Celica GTS, 5 spd.; power
windows, steering, door locks, sunroof, side mirrors,
seat; cruise; air; AM/FM; tilt wheel; alloy wheels; good
tires; dependable car. $5,000. Also, 2 Michelin
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Today through the weekend
● Faculty Council, today, 3-4:30 p.m., Boardroom.
● Facilities Management Committee' todaV' 3-5 p.m., BUS 212.

● UO Women's Center director will discuss transferring, 10-12 a.m. on Friday, Jan. 24, and

Feb. 7 and March 7. Students may drop in.

● Basketball home game , Lane v. Clackamas, Saturday, Jan. 25, women at 6 p.m., men at 8

p.m., main gym. Hall of Fame inductions at men's game half-time, about 8:45 p.m.

Congratulations to Shirlee Ford
Shirlee Ford of Counseling was selected to attend the National Institute for Leadership

Development (NILD), a professional development program for women in higher education.

NILD is sponsored by Phoenix College, Maricopa Community Colleges, the League for

Innovation in the Community College, and the American Association of Women in Community

Colleges. Besides attending a seven-day NILD workshop, participants must develop a project

that will benefit their college. Shirlee's proposed project for Lane is the "development of training
programs that will enable all employee groups to be more flexible and more efficient in the way
we offer services to students." Her focus will be on the classified staff and "finding better ways
to tap into their vast resources of energy and hands-on experience."

DeFazio to address students

Congressman Peter DeFazio will speak and answer questions on Tuesday, Jan. 28, in
Steve Candee’s American Government class from 10:30-11:20 a.m. in CEN 402; and in Jerome

Garger's Peace and Conflict Studies class from 11:30 a.m.-12:50 p.m. in CEN 401. Guests are
welcome.

Bell lecture available

Derrick Bell has provided copies of his lecture "Affirmative Action: An Unhealthy
Diversion on the Road to Racial Disaster," delivered at LCC on MLK Day. If you would like a

copy, please e-mail Julie Baker in Training & Development, or leave a message at mail box 7775.

Attachments to today's Daily
● Flyer inviting staff to the monthly employee recognition reception, Monday, Jan. 27, 4-5 p.m.,

cafeteria (attached to paper edition only). For more information contact Julie Baker at 2199.

● Flyer describing classes in creating web pages using HTML to be offered in February and March
(attached to paper and e-mail editions). For more information contact Bob Barber at 2734.

Gift certificates available for workshop participants
All those who participated in the smoking cessation workshop

last week are eligible for a free gift certificate for tickets to Performing

Arts main theater events. Don't hesitate to request even if you have had

a smoking relapse. These smoke-free events help in maintaining as well

as reestablishing your smoking cessation efforts. Other incentives will

be made available to you in the near future. Participants of this workshop evaluated it very
favorably. In light of its popularity and additional requests, a spring term workshop will be

scheduled. Contact John Healey at 2271 for gift certificates and details.
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Recycling survey results in
A recycling survey conducted in October

shows that 92 percent of respondents do some

recycling at work. Over 800 surveys were

distributed collegewide by the Recycling
Committee and 300 were returned. All but one

respondent said they were aware of recycling at

Lane and all but 24 did some paper recycling at

their job sites. The top two constraints noted

were "lack of space" and "lack of time".

Many thanks to all who responded. A

variety of issues were identified and several

valuable suggestions were offered. The Recycling

Committee will assign its members to serve as

specific building "information support liaisons".

This will improve communication, support
educational activities and build Lane's

commitment to expanded recycling efforts in the
future.

For more information contact Recycling Committee Chair Rick Venturi at 2101 or the

Recycling Center at 2714.

from cuCinary students...
staff. Students, and Quests,

Ond^Bruary tfie istfi 0/1997, it is
ourjpCeasure to recognize the cuCinary
students ofLCC as they j>ut on their
South ^American Dinner, "La fiesta de
Los 'Enamorados," oy>en to the generaC
puhCic with a reservation. In Cieu of this
event we wiCChe cCosing down the
esjjresso Bar an hour earCy, Le., 2p.m.
JA(so the east endofthe cafeteria wiCCBe
cCosedat ip.rn.for the setting and
decoration preparations of the dinner.

AVe are Both sorry for the
inconvenience andproudto shcnv off
our students and their hnowCedge. 'We
hope you conjoin in the festivities,

for reservationspCease contact
'WiCCie XeaCoha at 2531.

JOBS

JOB OPPORTUNITIES OPEN TO THE PUBUC;

● Electrician, Campus Services, closing 1/31.
(This position has been re-posted.)

JOB OPPORTUNITIES OPEN TO CLASSIFIED

BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES:

● Office Support Specialist, hours 8:30 a.m.-
1 p.m., Monday-Friday, Continuing
Education, closing 1/24.

FOR SALE: METAL BEDFRAME (double) with
"refurbished" box springs & mattress, very
little use in spare bedroom, $125, OBO.
Contact Michelle Scott, Financial Aid, 2641.

FOR SALE: FUTON (folds out into a double).
Wood frame and mattress w/blue cover.

$106, OBO. Contact Michelle Scott, FA, 2641.

FOR SALE: Complete set of Phaltzgraph China
for 8. Blue border and a lighter blue around
each edge. Dinner, salad, cereal/soup, cups &
saucers. In excellent condition. Some pieces
never used! $85 for entire set. Also, 40 piece
set of stainless, very few matching, fun to
use. Set of 8 each; knives, dinner forks,
salad/desert forks, soup and desert spoons;
$12. Call Carolyn Spector, KLCC, 485-6869.

ADS

LANE CROSS COUNTRY shirts are now

available from head coach Brad Joens (2696).
Lane cross country mock turtleneck in navy,
only $10! Also still available are Lane
Northwest Classic T-shirts for a mere $5. All

proceeds benefit he Lane track and field team.
Stop by PE 217 or see Sharon in Athletics.

FOR SALE: 1986 Toyota Celica GTS, 5 spd.;
power windows, steering, door locks,
sunroof, side mirrors, seat; cruise; air; AM/FM;

tilt wheel; alloy wheels; good tires; dependable
car. $5,000. Also, 2 Michelin studded tires,

205/65 R15, $70 for both. Call Georgia Nissen
at 2534 or 747-1609.

SPRING BREAK IN FIJI! My sistefs condo is
waiting for you in Fiji for spring break. Sleeps
4. $840 for the week. Kris Fox, KLCC, 2484,
or 345-2211.

FOR SALE: '89 Toyota p/u, white, extended
cab, automatic, 2wd, only 45k original,
carefully driven miles, non-smoker, always
garaged, all maintenance records,
exceptionally clean inside and out. We're
upgrading to a larger Toyota. $7,250. Joe
Freeman, Co-op Ed. Please call at home:
344-6468.

FOR SALE; 486 DX2/50 Computer, 8MB RAM,
120 MB HD, 1.44 Floppy Drive, 101 Keyboard,
No Mouse, No Monitor. $250. Call Brad at 46^
9163 (evenings) or 710-4719 (pager). - Tasha
Drake, College Operations

LAUREL'S GOT THE LAUNDRY SOLUTION as

seen on KEZI. Chemical feee launtry as well
as other applications. Clean the environment
and make money too. "Chemistry is to soap as
physics is to the Laundry Solution." Cali Laurel
Henry, IT. 2697, or 683-7246.

FOR SALE: '92 Honda Accord EX, moon-roof,
a/c, power this 'n that, 2 sets of mounted tires
- one set studded, 69k easy miles, original
owner, non-smoker, all records, very nice
automobile. $12,750. Joe Freeman, Co-op Ed.
Please call at home: 344-6468.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays
and Thursdays. E-mail submissions to The
Daily@instadv_ma, or aschimj@lanecc.edu or
deliver to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170. No

telephone submissions. Editor is Joan Aschim
2591. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller, 2268.

FOR SALE: VITAMASTER stair-stepper with
electronic panel and 12 levels of pain. $125.
Jason Woodruff, Flight Tech, 4305, 461-8040.

WANTED: Used, but working, speakers.
Therese Picado, lA, 2060, 465-1399.
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This week

John Baugxiess photo lecture, Tuesday, Jan. 28, 10 a.m., Art Department Gallery.

Congressman Peter DeFazio, Tuesday, Jan. 28, Steve Candee's American Government class,

10:30-11:20 a.m., CEN 402; and Jerome Garger's Peace and Conflict Studies class, 11:30 a.m.-

12:50 p.m., CEN 401. Guests welcome.

Lane Writers' Club, Tuesday, Jan. 28, 3-5 p.m., CEN 449 (see item below).

LCC Today , Tuesday, Jan. 28, repeating Thursday, Jan. 30, 4:30 p.m.. Cable 12, Guests

Tom Brokaw and Sheila Early discuss the EMT-Paramedic program.

"Finding Funding Sources On The Web," Wednesday, Jan. 29, 3-5 p.m., MAC 117. Repeats

March 5. Call Sarah Ulerick at 2312 to register. Hosted by Resource Development Group.

Bill Sweet presentation, "Naked In The Classroom (Storytelling Humor)," Wednesday, Jan.

29, 3-4:30 p.m., IND 201.

Photoshop workshop, Wednesday, Jan. 29, 3:30-5:30 p.m., CEN 421. Learn to scan line

drawings and pictures for your syllabi, cards or letters. Hands-on workshop with easy-to-

follow instructional materials. RSVP to Mary Schreiber at 2263 or e-mail.

Computer Support Committee, Thursday, Jan. 30, 1:30-3 p.m., PE 205. Agenda: updating
collegewide standards for supported hardware and software, including Windows 95.

Writers to discuss Internet, local history
The Lane Writers' Club will meet Tuesday, Jan. 28, from 3-5 p.m. in CEN 449.

Ken Zimmerman will discuss "Writing and the Internet," demonstrate some of the links

on his own home page, and advise listeners how to explore and find more links on their own.

Zimmerman teaches English at Lane, has received two grants to develop World Wide Web-based

curriculum, and is associate poetry editor of iht Northwest Review.

Pete Peterson will discuss "Presenting Historical Narrative" and describe his experience

preparing popular history for books, the stage, newspaper and magazine articles, reader's theatre,

and slide shows. Peterson teaches journalism at Lane and is advisor to The Torch.

Bill Sweet on humor in the classroom

Teachers Talking About Teaching and the Faculty Professional Development Team invite

all faculty to hear a discussion by English Instructor Bill Sweet titled "Naked In The Classroom

(Storytelling Humor)" on Wednesday, Jan. 29, from 3-4:30 p.m. in IND 201. Sweet will discuss

how to stimulate creativity, challenge assumptions, provoke thought, clarify abstract concepts,

illustrate points, and focus concentration. RSVP appreciated to Wen Harris at 2434.

Students First! notice

Classified staff, managers and faculty who might be affected by or are interested in the

Students First! Redesign Project are urged to attend one of three workshops in which members of

LCCEF and LCCEA professional staff will provide training on recognizing and dealing with

collective bargaining training issues. Project managers urge participation in this training. Please

try to adjust department schedules to permit attendance at one of these important sessions:

● Tuesday, Jan. 28, 3-5 p.m., NE comer of the cafeteria

● Thursday, Jan. 30, 3-5 p.m., NE comer of the cafeteria

● Thursday, Jan. 30, 1-2:30 p.m., DTC 320

Call for proposals is out for League technology conference
The League for Innovation is calling for proposals for its annual Conference on

Information Technology to be held Oct. 12-15 in Atlanta. The deadline for proposals is March

16. For a brochure, contact Addie Lou Willis in Instmctional Services at 2120.
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More staff getting The Daily by e-mail
'Fhe Daily now has 178 e-mail subscribers and has reduced the number of print copies.

Thanks to department personnel who queried their co-workers for e-mail and print preferences,

to Mailroom, Printing/Graphics, and Computer Services for helping with production and

delivery, and to the Recycling Committee for encouragement. Total Daily circulation is 950. To

change your delivery from paper to e-mail or vice versa, contact Joan Aschim at 2591 or e-mail.

Computer classes offered
The Classified Professional Development Team is pleased to sponsor the following

computer trainings the first two weeks in February. All staff are welcome; however, priority will

be given to classified employees. Register on voice mail box 7775 giving your name and

extension. A confirmation will be called to you within two days of registration. All classes will

be taught from 3-5 p.m. in the Training & Development computer lab by Don Patton of Training
& Development.

Basic Microsoft Word 6: Feb. 4, Microsoft Word 6: Columns, Sections, and Graphics,

Feb. 5. (above classes are repeat of those offered Jan. 2). Microsoft Word 6: Tables and

Merges, Feb. 6 (new class). Basic Microsoft Excel 5; second class, Feb. 11. Functioning in

Microsoft Excel 5: Feb. 12 (repeated class). Charting Your Way with Microsoft Excel 5; (new

class). Space is limited to 20 per class; therefore, preregistration is required.

Writing opportunities announced
● Lane Writers' Club 1997 Student Essay Contest: "What Love Means To Me." Deadline for

entries: Friday, Feb. 14, 5 p.m., to Kathleen Shull in CEN 451 or her mailbox in CEN 448.

First prize: $125, second prize: $100, third prize: $75. Winners announced March 10.

● The League for Innovation 1997 Studen

● t Literary Competition for short stories, poetry and essays. Deadline for entries: Friday,

Feb. 21, 5 p.m., to Sharon Thomas in CEN 454 or to her mailbox in CEN 448. First prize:

$500, second prize: $200, third prize: $100.

● Denali, Lane's literary arts magazine, seeks submissions of prose, poetry, drawings, and

photography, on any subject, from students, faculty, staff, and community members.

Deadline for submissions: Wednesday, Feb. 19, CEN 479.

ATTACHMENT

Attached to today's paper edition of The Daily
is a flyer, "Where To Find It In College Finance.'

frame, mattress (5 yrs. old) and heater
complete. $75 OBO; I need to sell it this week
so I don't have to store it! Contact Gloria

Jarvis, Office of Instructional Services, 2308
or 746-5866.JOBS

OF>ENTOTHEPUBUC:

● Electridan, Campus Services, closing 1/31.
(This position has been re-posted.)

● Vehicle Scheduling Clerk, Security &
Auxiliary Svcs., dosing 273.

FOR SALE: Apple Performa 475, 8mb RAM,
14" monitor, 14.4 modem, Stylewriter II printer,
and software including Netscape, Clarisworks
and Quicken. $650/best offer. Call Media,
President’s Office, at 465-4975.

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES:

● Office Support Specialist, Mechanical
Technologies Dept., closing 1/31.

KAUAI: Cliffs Club Resort at Princeville, Kauai

condo available April 4-11. Sleeps 6. $550 for
the week. Kris Fox, KLCC, 2484, 345-2211.

ADS CHICAGO BULLS/SEATTLE SONICS basketball

tickets for Sunday, February 2 games (12:30)
in Seattle. Section 121, Row 27 Seats 3 & 4.

Relative paid face value: $400 (really!) Kris
Fox, KLCC, 2484, 345-2211.

FOR SALE: NORDIC TRAC Achiever. Great for

a total body workout. Asking $225. Call
Marissa Dimitrova (ESL) at 344-7411 or leave
message at voice mail 7674.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY WOMENSPACE! Help us
celebrate 20 years of success. Kick-off
Birthday Party: Sunday, Feb. 9th, 3-6 p.m.,
Studio One, Hult Center. Honor the occasion
with past and present: staff, residents,
supporters. Board and volunteers.
Refreshments - music - games. Children
welcome. Please join us. Sue Thompson,
H&PE, 2735 or e-mail for more information.

SPRING BREAK in FIJI: Lako Mai Resort on

Malolo Island, Fiji. Condo sleeps 4. $800, OBO
for the week. Kris Fox, KLCC, 2484, 345-2211.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays
and Thursdays. E-mail submissions to The
Daily@instadv_ma, oraschimj@lanecc.edu or
deliver to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170. No

telephone submissions. Editor is Joan Aschim,
2591. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller, 2268.FOR SALE: Non-Standard king-size waterbed.

Hunter green vinyl covered headboard and
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Today
● Strategic Conversation #ni, today, 9-11 a.m., Boardroom.

● "Finding Funding Sources On The Web," today, 3-5 p.m., MAC 117.

● Bill Sweet, classroom storytelling presentation, today, 3-4;30 p.m., ESID 201.

● Photoshop workshop, today, 3:30-5:30 p.m., CEN 421. RSVP Mary Schreiber at 2263.

Solutions for disadvantaged students to be proposed
Last November, in Strategic Conversation #1, members of the Student Services Division listed

dozens of problems the college faces in meeting the needs of academically disadvantaged students.

Today the division will convene Strategic Conversation #ni to hear proposals from campuswide groups
which have met to find solutions to the issues. All interested parties are welcome to hear and comment
on their solutions in the Boardroom from 9-11 a.m.

Luncheon planned for new faculty
Meet faculty colleagues, new in the last two years, for sharing and fun at "Teamwork, Tea and

Tidbits," on Thursday, Feb. 6, from 1-2:30 p.m. in CEN 420. All new contracted and non-contracted

faculty are welcome! Deadline for lunch reservations is today. Call Carmel Decroos at 2638 or e-mail.

Students First! reminder

Classified staff, managers and faculty who might be affected by or are interested in the Students

First! Redesign Project are urged to attend one of two remaining workshops in which members of

LCCEF and LCCEA professional staff will provide training on recognizing and dealing with collective

bargaining training issues. The first workshop was held Tuesday. Remaining are Thursday, Jan. 30,

from 3-5 p.m. in the NE comer of the cafeteria, and same day from 1-2:30 p.m. in DTC 320.

Brown bag talk on Ford scholarship
The Women's Program will hold a brown bag talk on the Ford Family Foundation Scholarship on

Friday, Jan. 31, from 11 a.m.-12 noon in the Boardroom. This scholarship funds single heads of

household through a four-year degree. Tips on how to complete applications and translate life

experience to fit application criteria will be presented. Encourage qualifying students to attend.

Scholarship applications are due March 1.

Deadline arrives for creative teaching minigrants
Money is still available for on-campus activities that help faculty increase their teaching skills

and content expertise. Here is a chance to share your innovative ideas with colleagues! Proposals will be

accepted until Friday, Jan. 31,5 p.m. For guidelines and application forms or questions, contact

Carmel Decroos at 2638 or e-mail. Return proposals to Julie Baker, Training & Development, 2199.

Board meeting called
The Board of Education will meet Saturday, Feb. 1, in the Boardroom. At 10 a.m. an executive

session will be held to discuss the president's annual evaluation. At about 11:30 a.m. the board will
devote 30 minutes for citizens to comment on the 1997/98 budget. A planning work session will follow.

Faculty professional activities funds available
Faculty Professional Activities funding is available to help pay expenses for workshops,

conferences or other activities that will benefit the employee and college. Deadline for applications is the

first Monday of each month through June, next deadline is February 3. Proposals must be approved
before the activity date. For further information, contact Roxanne Flowerday or Pat John at 2439.
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Education reform update
The 1997 round of education reform activities at Lane will center on developing standards for

PREP, Proficiencies for Entry into Programs. PREP is the community college piece of the seamless

system envisioned for education in Oregon. During winter term, faculty and chairs from departments

and disciplines in the eight PREP content areas will hone last year's first draft list of proficiencies. The

process involves aligning the list with the lists from the Oregon State Board of Education for the CAM

(Certificate of Advanced Mastery) and from the Oregon State Board of Higher Education for PASS, the

Proficiency-based Admission Standards System. In the spring, faculty and chairs from all programs will
be asked to indicate how the new list of PREP standards applies to their students.

The PREP guides who will be coordinating the year's efforts for each content area are:

Communication, Sharon Thomas, 2145; Fine and Performing Arts, Kitty Seymour, 2409, and Ron

Johnson, 2642; Foreign Language, Matthew Luke, 2426; Health & Human Performance, Patrick

Lanning, 2547, and Beth Webb, 2261; Humanities, Sharon Thomas, 2145; Math, David Shellabarger,

2123; Science, Joe Russin, 2452; Social Science, Wen Harris, 2434; Bridge Programs, Dennis Clark,

2517; Project Director, Greg Fishwick, 2007.

On-line grants database adds "alert service"
Faculty and staff can access the Illinois Researcher Information Service (DUS) on the Web via

Netscape. The IRIS database contains over 7,000 federal and non-federal funding opportunities in the

sciences, social sciences, arts, and humanities. In addition to grants for program development, IRIS

contains numerous sources for faculty fellowships, research awards, travel stipends, and other

opportunities for professional development. IRIS has just added an "alert service" which will enable staff

to create individual IRIS search profiles and receive periodic updates from the database automatically via

e-mail. To access the IRIS home page open URL www.grainger.uiuc. edu/iris/. IRIS also allows searches

of selected items from the Commerce Business Daily and the Federal Register. Learn more about using

IRIS and other web resources at the workshop "Finding funding sources on the web" today (or repeated

on March 5), 3-5 p.m. in MAC 117. You may register "at the door" for today's workshop. To follow

up on any grant opportunities you locate or to get other assistance with grant development, contact

Sarah Ulerick, Institutional Advancement, at 2312 or via e-mail.

THANKS

Over 100 pizzas were consumed by hungry LCC
staff on MLK day! Special thanks to the following
pizza servers who helped make this massive
luncheon a big success: Jerry Moskus, Linda
Fossen, Larry Warford, Marie Matsen, Mary
Spilde, Patti Lake, Susan Tatar, Sydney Wilson,
Jane Scheidecker, Carrol Barton, Bob Barber, Sue
Baker, Linda Pompel, and Tzvi Lachman. - Julie
Baker, Training & Development

years. It's the best medical insurance we have
found!! Want some? Call me! Sydney Kissinger
(F&HC) 2072, 746-9513.

PINK HEARTS, GOLD HEARTS, lavender hearts,

and more. Cheryl Kempner has a new selection of
her hand-made porcelain heart pins for sale for
Valentine’s Day. Stop by CEN 489 any day from 8-
9 a.m. or call 2844.

FOR SALE: LOWMILEAGE NORDIC TRACK Pro,

$200 (new $600) Penny Palmer, Math, 687-1950.JOBS

OPENTOTHEPUBUC;

● Electrician, Campus Services, closing 1/31.
(This position has been re-posted.)

● Vehicle Scheduling Clerk, Security & Auxiliary
Svcs., closing 2/3.

FOR SALE: 94’ NISSAN MAXIMA SE, a/c, cruise

control, power moon roof, 10 cd rack changer & 4
Bose speakers and leather package. 43K miles by
original owner and all records available. $15,650
(Kelly Blue Book Estimate of Wholesale Price).
Jose Ortal, AA/EO, 2801.OPEN TO CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES:

● Office Support Specialist, Mechanical
Technologies, closing 1/31.

ADS

CONGRATULATIONS to Kimberly De Moss
McConnell (and her husband Monte) on the arrival
of their first child, daughter Amy Elizabeth
McConnell, bom Monday, Jan. 27 at 2:27 a.m.
weighing in at 7 lbs. 13 oz. and 20" in height!
Kimberly teaches voice in the Performing Arts
Department and directs the Chamber Choir, Chorus
and the voc^l jazz ensemble group, "Spectrum."

MY DAUGHTER JUST CALLED from college and
said, "1 need more algae!" If she can feel the
difference in her energy levels at 18, what do you
think it could do for you?! Our family has never
been healthier. We’ve been "eating algae" for five

FOR SALE: WARDS side-by-side refrigerator and
freezer in good shape and runs well $75. Ed
Bromley, Welding, 2501 or voice mail 2498.

LAST ONE: PowerMac 7500/100mhz, 16mb, Igb
hd, built-in Ethernet, video output. Powerful,
expandable, handles everything from
spreadsheets to video teleconferencing. Only
$1,595. Call Teresa or Peggy in the Bookstore at
2256 from 10 a.m.-2 p.m. for information.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior
to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays. E-mail submissions to The
Daily@instadv_ma, or aschimj@lanecc.edu or
deliver to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170. No

telephone submissions. Editor is Joan Aschim,

2591. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller, 2268.	
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Thursday through Saturday
Computer Support Committee, today, 1:30-3 p.m., PE 205.

Students First! collective bargaining workshop, today, 1-2:30 p.m., DTC 320; 3-5 p.m., NE comer of
cafeteria.

Creative teaching minigrant deadline. Friday, Jan. 31. Return proposals to Julie Baker, Training &
Development.

Ford Family Foundation Scholarship brown bag, Friday, Jan. 31,11 a.m.-noon. Boardroom.

Women’s Day at Lane. Saturday, Feb. 1, 8:30 a.m.-3 p.m., cafeteria.

Board of Education. Saturday, Feb. 1: executive session 10 a.m.; public comment regarding 1997/98
budget, 11:30 a.m.; work session, noon.

“Roshomon”, Friday, Jan. 31 and Saturday, Feb. 1, 8 p.m., Performing Arts Theater. Special ticket
price for LCC staff and guests, $6. For tickets, call 2202 from noon-4 p.m.

Board report
The Board of Education agreed at its January 15 meeting to complete the president's annual

review by its February 12 meeting. Some board members called for more consistent information

gathering for future evaluations.

In action the board unanimously approved Amy Riggins as Health & PE interim program
coordinator, and Lawrence Scott as Cooperative Education instructor; approved an intergovernmental

purchasing agreement with the State of Oregon; approved advisory committee appointments for over
450 citizens; and accepted the annual financial report from auditors Coopers & Lybrand.

The board also approved contract amendments for the collegewide master plan; Cottage Grove
facility; process redesign consultants; and reroofing Auto, Air and Machine Technology Buildings.

In a long discussion of fiscal matters. President Jerry Moskus said tuition paybacks under

Measure 47 now appear unlikely, but rolling back tuition is still a possibility.

The board next meets on Saturday, Feb. 1 in the Boardroom with executive session at 10 a.m.,

public comment on the budget at 11:30 a.m.; and a work session at noon.

High school visitation day planned
The annual High School Visitation Day has been scheduled for Friday, March 7. About 500

juniors and seniors from Lane County area high schools will be invited to visit classes and participate in
special "super sessions". The High School/Community Relations office is in the process of contacting
high school counselors and Lane staff. More information will be provided as the plan progresses.
Contact Luci Amabisca at 2688 or e-mail if you have a great idea you'd like to share!

Academic forgiveness policy proposed
Academic Council is drafting a proposal on academic forgiveness whereby a student could start

with a fresh academic record upon meeting certain criteria. The council is seeking faculty feedback and
approval from Faculty Council.

Academic Council is appointed by the president to advise him about rules and regulations

affecting academic areas of the college. Special attention is given to the maintenance of high academic

standards. The council acts on student petitions covering extensions of deadlines, program waivers and

college graduation requirements. The group has representation from faculty. Instructional Services
Council, ASLCC, Office of Instruction, Admissions/Student Records, and classified staff. Membership
is rotated on a two-year term except for ASLCC (one year) and the registrar (permanent). Serving in
1996/97: Sharon K. Williams, Registrar, Admissions/Student Records; Edna Grass, Financial Aid;

Darlene Ogan, Business Technologies; Lynne Weissfeld, Health & PE; Mason Davis, Counseling; Garry
Oldham, Social Science; Nancy LaVelle, Media Arts & Technology; Kay Lutz-Ritzheimer, Business

Technologies; Mari Good, Computer Information Technology; Max E. Reams, student; Angela Hajicek,
ASLCC; and Elaine Matchett, Student Records.
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Bond user group reps to meet
Master Plan Update: Thursday, Feb. 6, 3-5 p.m., FOR 309. Conveners and one other user group

member are invited. If you are unable to attend, please choose an alternate member, keeping the two-
member per group limit in mind. - Paul Colvin, 2216

Career advancement session offered

Learn about applications and cover letters with presenter Tzvi Lachman at this special career
advancement session offered by the Classified Professional Development Team. Be ready for that five

day window of opportunity on job postings at Lane. Preregister at voice mail 7775. See you there.

Kudos

Doug White, chair of Lane's Family & Health Careers Department, also chairs the Board of
Directors Area Health Education Center of Southwest Oregon. The two-year old organization seeks to
ensure quality healthcare in the area's rural communities. White has helped forge partnerships with
Lane and other organizations to advance the organization’s mission.

Interested in writing a grant this year?
The Grant Development Fund helps departments remove barriers to completing new grant

initiatives for the college. Funds can be used to provide re-assignment time for staff to work on grants;

hire part-time help to work on grants; hire outside grant writers, readers, editors, or word-processors; or

attend technical workshops about specific grants. Requests for funds may be made at any time. Requests

which meet the criteria for receiving support are awarded funding on a first-come, first-served basis.

Available funding is limited. Information packets can be found in the current college Grants Manual (red

cover). Information packets and request forms also are available from department chairs or from Sarah

Ulerick, grants coordinator, 2312, or Paula Chan Carpenter, KLCC development director, 2486.

II

Rashomon" ticket discount offered

"Rashomon" opens Friday, Jan. 31, at 8 p.m. in Performance Hall with a reception following.

Other showdates are Fridays and Saturdays, Feb. 1,7, 8, 14, and 15, all at 8 p.m., and a Sunday matinee

on Feb. 9 at 2 p.m. Ticket price for LCC staff and guests is $6. Call 2202 weekday afternoons for
tickets.

Classified professional development team sponsors ski trip
The Classified Professional Development Team is sponsoring a cross country ski trip at O'Dell

Lake on Sunday, Feb. 9. Staff will leave from Lane early Sunday morning and return late Sunday
evening. Van transportation will be available for the first 12 classified staff registrants. A $25 fee will
include ski rental, O'Dell track fees and skiing instructions by Mary Schreiber of Health and PE. If

you've always wanted to try cross country skiing, now is your chance. If you would like to drive your

own car, go for the day and take advantage of low ski rentals and trail fees contact Julie Baker at 7775 or

e-mail by Feb. 5. More information will be forthcoming.

JOBS cruise; air; AM/FM; tilt wheel; alloy wheels; good tires;
dependable car. $5,000. Also, 2 Michelin studded tires,
205/65 R15, $70 for both. Also for sale, a propane BBQ
for $25. Call Georgia Nissen at 2534 or 747-1609.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

● Electrician, Campus Services, closing 1/31. (This
position has been re-posted.)

● Vehicle Scheduling Clerk, Security & Auxiliary Svcs.,
closing 2/3.

● Hyundai Project Support Specialist, BIS, closing 2/13.

FOR SALE: LOW MILEAGE NORDIC TRACK Pro, $200
(new $600) Penny Palmer, Math, 687-1950.

FOR SALE: 94' NISSAN MAXIMA SE, a/c, cruise control,

power moon roof, 10 CD rack changer & 4 Bose speakers
and leather package. 43K miles by original owner and all
records available. $15,650 (Kelly Blue Book Estimate of
Wholesale Price). Jose Ortal, AA/EO, 2801.

OPEN TO CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT
EMPLOYEES:

● Office Support Specialist, Mechanical Technologies,
closing 1/31.

● RecordsSystem Specialist,ABSE, closing 2/6.
● Hyundai Project Support Specialist, BIS, closing 2/6.

LAST ONE: PowerMac 7500/100mhz, 16mb, Igb hd,
built-in Ethernet, video output. Powerful, expandable,
handles everything from spreadsheets to video
teleconferencing. Only $1,595. Call Teresa or Peggy in
the Bookstore at 2256 from 10 a.m.-2 p.m. for information.

ADS

47 PLYMOUTH COUPE. 67K original miles. Engine
rebuilt 25K ago. Looks great. Runs great. I originally ran

this ad several weeks ago asking $5,000 and saying it
needed brake work. I've fixed the brakes and the first

$3,800 buys the car. Jerry Wolski, College Finance,
2609.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to
publication on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. E-
mail submissions to The Daily@instadv_ma, or
aschimj@lanecc.edu or deliver to ADM 210, or fax to 744-

4170. No telephone submissions. Editor is Joan Aschim,

2591. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller, 2268.	

FOR SALE: 1986 Toyota Celica GTS, 5 spd.; power
windows, steering, door locks, sunroof, side mirrors, seat;


